List of implementation issues and questions regarding the recommendation on notification 
The following issues and questions regarding implementation of this recommendation have been identified during discussions of the combined Whois Task Force.  These issues are not agreed on by everyone in the task force, all issues are worthy of further consideration and the list is not exhaustive.  
1) How often should the registrant see (and acknowledge) the 
 notifications relating to the use of their contact data?
    - Once per domain name
    - Once per batch of domain names
    - Once per relationship with the registrant
    - Some variation of the above
 

 2) Should the registrar and registrant be able to mutually agree to 
 modify when the notifications are made?
 

   3) Should the registrant be periodically reminded of the use of their 
 contact information in the Whois system? e.g. with an annual request 
 to update any inaccurate information.  If so, how is this reconciled 
 with requirement #3 (that the registrant must obtain a separate 
 acknowledgment of this notification)?
 

 4) Is there a more appropriate way to notify the registrant that their data will be used in the Whois system? 
 
 5) Should an implementation group work to define the precise meaning 
 of 'during the registration process'?

6)  What are the implications regarding notification and consent for registrars or other organizations who take registrations by telephone or other means?
 
